# MT BACHELOR QUILTERS' GUILD AUGUST 2013





NOTE: There is no general meeting in August.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

30<sup>th</sup> Anniversary Mt Bachelor Quilters' Guild Quilt Show in the Park Saturday, August 10, 2013 10 a.m.-4 p.m.

## President's Message

Shannon P.

Happy August everyone. Summer is going full swing. I've had one of the best summers so far. I've been able to travel and see my family. It doesn't get better than that, except I haven't sewn at all.

Hope everyone was able to get up to Sisters for the quilt show. But just remember that the second largest outdoor quilt show (not sure if it actually is but I will claim it!) is coming up! August 10th in Pioneer Park! Be there or be square!!!! Can't wait!! See you there!

# 2013 MBQG 30th Anniversary Committee

Rosie W. and Kathleen G.

If you know friends who are former guild members, let them know they are invited to join the celebration and be our guests at the picnic as well as the show. They can sign our guest list and get a name tag at our table near the featured guilts display.

Challenge Quilts: There were only three quilts entered for the challenge "Memories of Mount Bachelor Quilters" at the July meeting. If you have one in progress finished in time for the show, please bring it to quilt collection on August 9 (details in the quilt show article).

# 2013 Quilt Raffle Ticket Sales

Mary Ann B.

The raffle quilt will be at QuiltWorks for first Friday on August 2<sup>nd</sup>. Also, it will be at the Sunriver Quilt Show on August 3<sup>rd</sup>. Please tell your friends to come see and, hopefully, purchase a raffle ticket or two. Thank you for selling tickets.

# Calling all Snow Child Quilts

Kristin S.

There will be a special exhibit of Snow Child quilts at the Quilt Show on August 10. If you have one that you would like to show, please bring it to quilt collection on August 9 (details in the quilt show article).

#### **Guild T-Shirts**

Phyllis V.

On the day of the quilt show, it's great fun if everyone wears their guild t-shirt. If you haven't purchased one, can't find yours, or just want a new one, they will be on sale on Friday, August 9<sup>th</sup> at the rec center when you turn in your quilts and also on Saturday at our show in Pioneer Park. We still have most sizes. Cost is \$15.

# 2013 30th Anniversary Mt. Bachelor Quilt Show in the Park- August 10

Susan M.

#### **Quilt Collection**

At Parks & Rec Building, Community room, 799 SW Columbia St., Friday, August 9<sup>th</sup> from 10-3.

All quilts must have a cloth label sewn on to the back of the quilt.

All quilts must have a completed quilt show entry form. We will have copies of the form at the Quilt Collection. **PLEASE do not pin the paper label to your quilt**. We will do this after the quilt is submitted.

HOLD on to your RECEIPT!!! It's very important that you have the receipt from quilt collection day. This is the only way for you to pick up yours or your friends quilts.

The Quilt Return committee cannot return quilts without a receipt.

If you have any questions about Quilt Collection, please email Jane D. or Susan M. Thank you to those that have volunteered to help with Quilt Collection on the 9<sup>th</sup>.

## Sales Table

Please use Sales Table Form (available on August 9<sup>th</sup> and sent by Kristin in an email) to itemize your quilt-related items. Most anything quilt/sewing related can be place in the Sales Area. One thing we've added this year, is the ability to sell member's quilts. If you are asking to place any more than 2 quilts in the Sales Area, we would like you to help in the sales area to promote the sales of the larger quilts. Please notify Susan M. if you plan on selling more than 2 quilts.

Sales proceeds will be collected by MBQG, payments to members/non-members will be made after the Board meeting subsequent to the quilt show. Most will be available at the September Guild meeting.

MBQG will withhold 10% of sales proceeds from sales of members.

MBQG will withhold 15% of sales proceeds from sales of non-members.

<u>Each seller must complete a 2013 Quilt Show Sales Inventory Form.</u> Individually list each item to be sold on the sales table. List each item separately, describing it completely, no ditto marks please. Each item needs to have a sticky label or string tag attached. The number on the bag, stack of magazines, etc. will match the item # in the column on your Sales Form. The tag needs to have: Seller's name or initials, price, and the number that corresponds to the Sales Form list. This is important to help the sales committee track your items accurately. Please price items for \$1 or more to make it easier for the Sales team.

Items accepted: zip lock bags of fabric, zip lock bags of quilting notions, quilt books & magazines (bundled in at least 4 or more), zip lock bags of craft items, sewing machines and related equipment/accessories. You can also put quilting related items in the "Freebie" area, these items would NOT be listed on your Sales Inventory Form.

#### On Quilt Show Day---8/10/13

No sales will occur before the Quilt Show opens. No items can be "reserved" or set aside before the Quilt Show opens. At the end of the show, sellers may collect their unsold items from the sales table and check out with a member of the sales committee, who will check off unsold items on Sales Inventory form before you remove your items.

## Potluck and Misc.

Please remember to bring your item of choice for the potluck. You may need to bring a cooler if your potluck dish needs to be kept cold. You may want to bring a camp chair also. Remember to wear your Mt. Bachelor Quilters' Guild T-shirt (see the previous article if you are looking for a guild t-shirt) and your Name Tag.

I am looking forward to a wonderful show this year and will see you bright and early on the 10<sup>th</sup>---we start set-up at 7 a.m. Bring any helpers available and the job will go guickly and smoothly! Also, if any helpers will

be available at the end of the show, at 4 p.m., we will need help breaking down the quilt frames, etc. Any questions, please email me-slmondry@msn.com!

# **Community Food Drive**

Diana L.

Please bring **any canned food** for September's donation to the Food Pantry. Since there is no August meeting, you may drop off food at Nativity Lutheran Church on any Wednesday between 11:00 and 2:00. We accept food or monetary donations. Thank you for all the support.

# Community Quilts- Next Meeting August 14, 11-3 at Nativity Lutheran Church

Jane D., Diana L., Bev P., Lora F., or Jean M.

If you are tired of having summer fun and want to get away from family and friends and do some sewing for a change, come to Community Quilts on Wednesday, August 14th. We meet at Nativity Lutheran Church from 11-3. The church is located at the corner of SE Knott and Brosterhaus. Bring your lunch and a community quilt project--if you don't have a project, we'll set you up with one. Or, if you just want help with pinning a quilt, that's fine, too. All are welcome, including summer visitors.

# Our Guild Library

Linda M.

There is no raffle this month due to the quilt show. The following books have been donated to library: Sensational Settings by Joan Hanson, Conway Album Quilt (I'm not from Baltimore), by Irma Gail Hatcher, and Double Pinwheel Quilt, by Eleanor Burns. In moving the library cabinet to my home, I found that there are a number of missing books that were not checked out. If you have a book with the tag that says that it belongs to the Guild and it is not formally checked out, please return it to me at the next Guild meeting. Thank you for your support of the Guild library.

# **Programs**

Kayla H.

August- Quilt show is this month. No regular member meeting.

September- Joen Wolfrom will be here to present our program. Joen's work focuses on color and design. Check out more here: <a href="http://joenwolfrom.com/">http://joenwolfrom.com/</a>

October- Bill Fellows will be here from Cynthia's Sewing Center. The president picks a program each year and this year Shannon chose Bill to do a program on at home sewing machine maintenance. We all will get a few pointers to help us out. Come with lots of guestions.

# Workshops- Next Workshop September 9- Joen Wolfrom

Linda G.

The next scheduled guild workshop, "Creating a Scene with Pizzazz" with Joen Wolfrom, will be held on Monday, September 9<sup>th.</sup> We have 10 seats allocated to our guild. Thirteen members signed up, and names were drawn for the 10 seats and 3 wait-list positions. Payment for the workshop is due on or before August 15<sup>th</sup>. After that date any unpaid seats will be made available to wait-listed members. This should be a great workshop!

# **Quilt Show Boutique**

Lora F., Marie J., Darlene P., Jane G., Karen K., or Mary Ann B.

Please contact Mary Ann B. if you have items for the Boutique. You may call or e-mail Mary Ann B. Thank you for those who have sewn for the Boutique. Your time is very much appreciated. All guild members are encouraged to check out the beautiful and practical Boutique items at the Quilt Show! Tell your friends about it too. We will have lots of great items for the home as well as wonderful clothes to fit 16"dolls (American Girl type). These will sell out fast, so come early!

## MBQG 2014 Retreat

Debbie A. and Suzanne H.

Reserve your spot now for the Mt. Bachelor Quilters' Guild Retreat March 7th, 8th and 9th, 2014! Mount Bachelor Village Condos house 5 people and have a full kitchen, fireplace, separate bedrooms and baths. There is a hot tub on each deck overlooking the Deschutes River. Registration begins at the next Guild Meeting in July. Space is limited to 40 people. Bring your checkbooks. Questions: contact Suzanne H. 541-280-7712 or Debbie A. 541-389-6653.

# Caring Corner

Libby S.

Please contact Libby with any news of current or former guild members.

## Treasurer's Report

Wynne O.

Treasurer's Report:

We are entering the busiest fiscal month of our Guild year. I will miss the Quilt Show, but have pledged to the Board that all the repayment checks will be processed as quickly as possible. Everyone have fun and shop at the Boutique!

Newsletter Report: August newsletter	Actual	Reported
01/01/13 Cash balance	(15,015.32)	(15,015.32)
YTD Income	-12,396.34	-12,396.34
YTD expenses paid w/income	14,383.26	14,383.26
YTD Expenses paid w/Reserves		
	======	======
Cash Balance 07/30/13	(13,028.40)	(13,028.40)

# July Door Prizes & Drawings

Lisa N.

High Mountain Fabrics Rosie W. Stitchin' Post Jody F. Martha S. Sew Many Quilts Morrow's Linda G. Stitchin Post Lynn H. Julia Jeans Quilting Sally B. BJ's Kris L. Material Girl Fabrics Jan D. Cynthia's Sewing Ardie Y. Julia Jeans Quilting Lisa N.

Library Drawing Jan D. Fat Quarter Drawing Wynne O.

# August Birthday Wishes- Happy Birthday to All!

Leslie C.	8/3	Bev P.	8/11	Jody F.	8/19
Loesje A.	8/4	Karen K.	8/17	Pris B.	8/22

# GUILD DATES TO REMEMBER

Ouilt and Sales Table Collection- Park and Rec Room, 10-3 August 9 MBQG Quilt 30th Anniversary Show in the Park- Pioneer Park, 10-4 August 10 Community Quilts Day- Nativity Lutheran Church, 11-3 August 14 Guild Workshop- Joen Wolfrom September 9 Guild Meeting- Program: Joen Wolfrom September 9 Community Quilt Day- Nativity Lutheran Church, 11-3 September 11 Guild Meeting- Program: Bill Fellows October 14 Community Quilt Day- Nativity Lutheran Church, 11-3 October 16 Guild Meeting- Annual Business Meeting November 11 Community Quilt Day- Nativity Lutheran Church, 11-3 November 13 Guild Meeting- Christmas Party December 9 Community Quilt Day- Nativity Lutheran Church, 11-3 December 11 MBQG Retreat- Mt Bachelor Village

# OTHER DATES TO REMEMBER

# QuiltWorks First Friday, 5-7pm

August 2

Featured Quilter Sarah Kaufman and the Cover to Cover quilts inspired by the novel, *Prayers for Sale*.

# Sunriver Quilt Show

August 3

Free admission, 9am-4pm, The Village at Sunriver

# The Rhododendron Quilt Guild: A Wave of Quilts

August 9 & 10

Entries due July 1: www.rodyguilt.info. 10-5 Friday, 10-4 Saturday, Florence Event Center, 715 Quince, Florence, OR.

## Whale of a Quilt Show- Sea Pal Quilters of Ocean Shores

September 27-29

March 7,8,9, 2014

Free admission, Friday and Saturday 10am-5pm, Sunday 10am-3pm, Ocean Shores Convention Center, Ocean Shores, WA.

## Quilts for All Seasons Quilt Show, Ladies of the Lake Quilt Guild

October 4 & 5

Admission \$5, Friday and Saturday 10-4, Youth and Family Link Building, 907 Douglas St., Longview, WA.

# WITH THANKS TO OUR SPONSORING SHOPS

(Alphabetically by store name, rotated monthly)

## Morrows Sewing & Vacuum Center

304 NE 3<sup>rd</sup> St., Bend

541-382-3882

www.morrowsewingandvacuum.com

We look forward to seeing you this month---stop by and see our new products.

~Happy Sewing---Karen

## **Quilters Attic**

8154 11<sup>th</sup> ST. Suite #1, Terrebonne

541-548-8119

www.quiltersattic.net

Quilters Attic hours: Mon-Sat 10-5 Looking forward to seeing you! ~Kathy

#### The Quilt Shack

1211 NW Madras Hwv. Prineville

541-447-1338

www.theauiltshack.com

370 E Cascade in Sisters, Oregon for the summer

Good day Everyone,

What a great summer it has been, we hope you have enjoyed it as well. We are getting ready for fall classes and our Block of the Months; go to the website for more information, wwwthequiltshack.com.

The Quilt Shack's last day in Sisters is August 31, we are will be a moving sale that day. If you haven't stopped by, this is a great time to get some specials and start gearing up for fall and winter.

Happy Quilting

~Rhonda, family and friends

## **QuiltWorks**

926 NE Greenwood Ave., Bend 541-728-0527 www.quiltworks.com

**QuiltWorks Gallery** Our August Featured Quilter is Sarah Kaufman with many of her beautiful folded log cabin quilts. Our group exhibit is Portland's Cover to Cover group with quilts from the novel *Prayers for Sale.* 

**QuiltWorks First Friday** - August 2 will be our First Friday reception honoring our Featured Quilter Sarah Kaufman and many of the Cover to Cover quilters. The event will be from 5 to 7 PM, featuring appetizers, refreshments, door prizes and a sale.

**Fall Classes -** Our fall class schedule will be available in mid-August and our Open House to meet the teachers will be Saturday, September 7.

**September Gallery** - Former QuiltWorks featured quilters will each be displaying one to two works that they have made since their exhibit in our gallery. This is sure to be a fantastic exhibit.

**November Inspirations Small Quilt Show** - Our November gallery will feature a unique quilt show inviting our customers to exhibit small quilts, no larger than 172" perimeter for our first annual show with prizes awarded. Quilters are invited to exhibit quilts in the following categories: pieced, appliqued, mixed and collaborative (more than one person including machine quilting). Throughout the month of November viewers will be invited to vote for their favorite quilt in each category. We are asking for quilts that have not been exhibited in the gallery before and have been made within the last two years. We will be limiting the number of quilts we can take in each category and will have registration forms available soon. We are looking forward to our new annual November Inspirations Small Quilt Show and invite you to join us!

Thanks for being a QuiltWorks friend! ~Marilyn, Dave and the gals from QuiltWorks

# Sew Many Quilts and Bernina Center

1375 SE Wilson #170, Bend

541-385-7166

www.sewmanyquiltsinbend.com

Hi Quilters,

We hope that everyone enjoyed the Sisters Outdoor Quilt Show and all the activities surrounding it. We know that you are excited about your own Quilt Show in the Park on August 10th. It's always fun to see all the wonderful quilts from our local quilters in such a delightful setting!

We have two trunk shows still on display in the shop - All Through the Night and hand embroidery by Kathy Schmitz. If you haven't seen them, be sure to stop by. "Ho, Ho, Ho, Let it Snow," a cute, whimsical Christmas line by Nancy Halversen has arrived. You'll find lots of cute new projects in her book. Now is the time to get started on the quilted gifts you want to give your loved ones for Christmas. Come shop our wonderful selection of fabrics and project ideas. We also have an enlarged sale area.

Classes will be resuming soon. Watch your email for the class list. If you aren't on our email list, just drop us a note at <a href="mailto:customerservice@sewmanyquiltsinbend.com">customerservice@sewmanyquiltsinbend.com</a> and we'll get you signed up.

Enjoy the rest of your summer!~Gail, Sharon & our Dynamic Staff

311 W Cascade, Sisters

#### 541-549-6061

www.stitchinpost.com

## **Another Successful Quilt Show**

We are happy to say that we added another successful Sisters Outdoor Quilt Show to the history books. More than 1300 quilts were displayed around Sisters and close to 12,000 people came to visit. We are truly grateful to all those who volunteer, enter quilts and come to see our beautiful town covered in quilts.

## What's Coming in August...

We are so excited to have Such Designs (Carrie Bloomston) new fabric collection "Collage" arriving this month. We have the entire collection of fabric and several patterns that we know you will love. Our favorite so far is Nest. This collection is artful and bold, prints filled with words, text & newsprint. Waterfront from Violet Craft (for Michael Miller) is truly "Oregonian" in image and nature. This fun, modern collection is filled with birds, bridges and boats...How Portlandia! We just love the blues, oranges, violets and yellows.

## **Watch the calendar**

Fall Class Schedules will be mailed out August 7<sup>th</sup> with the Preview Party on August 24th

Don't Mis	s Out on	<b>Fabulous</b>	<b>Fall Works</b>	honsl
	3 Out Oii	i abaibas	I all Wolks	HUDS:

Jean Wells∼	Journey To Inspired Art Quilting	Sep 15-17, 2013
	Design Forward- Quilt Exploration	Nov 4-8, 2013
Patty Hawkins∼	Collage the Essence of Landscapes, Colors	
	& Shapes	Sep 23-27, 2013
Hilde Morin∼	In and Around Town	Sep 23-25, 2013
	Quilt In a Bowl	Sep 26 & 27, 2013
Susan Carlson~	Fabric Images	Sep 23-27, 2013
David Taylor∼	Pictorial Appliqué	Oct 14-16, 2013
	Photoshop for Quilters (lecture)	Oct 17, 2013

<sup>~</sup>Happy Quilting! The Stitchin' Post Staff

City Livin'

## BJ's Quilt Basket

**Tonye Phillips∼** 

20225 Badger Road, Bend 541-383-4310 www.bjsquiltbasket.com

Whew...can't believe it's August already – time flies when you're having fun!! I also can't believe it's been 7 years since I've met all my new quilting friends in this business, and this seems like a wonderful time to say thank you for your business all these years – it's because of you that I am in business!! Also, thank you if you took a Festival class, these are always so much fun, and help make those happen too, I really do appreciate you!! And, to show my appreciation we will have our Anniversary Sale August 2 – 4 . We will also start having our "Guild Appreciation Night" again, and yours will be in October, so put that in the back of your mind, and we will keep you informed! We will have lots of goodies to munch, prizes to win, and sales to shop!! So, hope to see you soon at BJ's – it's the quilting place to be!!

Nov 14, 2013

~Vicki and The Inspiration Team at BJ's!

### Cynthia's Sewing Center

20225 Badger Road (inside BJ's), Bend 541-383-1999 <u>www.cynthiassewingcenter.com</u> Check our website for special classes, demonstrations and new products available. We welcome you to visit our store for new product demos and information.

~Cynthia, Jerry, Lisa, Ann, Bob, Kris, and Elaine

## High Mountain Fabric

1542 S Hwy 97, Redmond 541-548-6909

~Donna

## Homestead Quilts

51425 Hwy. 97, La Pine 541-536-2360

www.homesteadquiltsonline.com

It looks like we are in for some great weather so please take this opportunity to come visit us at Homestead Quilts and Gallery. We have all our summer fun out. Check our website for all our new classes. There is still room in the Block of the Month class. Check our website for details or call us. ~Cathy and Staff

#### **Material Girl Fabrics**

515 SW Cascade Ave., Redmond 541-923-1600 www.material-girl-fabrics.com

~Leslie and Alex

## Morrows Sewing & Vacuum Center

304 NE 3<sup>rd</sup> St., Bend 541-382-3882 www.morrowsewingandvacuum.com

We look forward to seeing you this month---stop by and see our new products.

~Happy Sewing---Karen